


I would recommend however that the appeal be reviewed and the scope broadened – ‘to conserve, restore and
interpret the Cottesloe Pylon’ for example.  Then works that contributed to its conservation and restoration, which
would include investigative works, conservation/restoration works and interpretation (which could include events but
they would have to be consistent with the appeal purpose and the objects of the National Trust) could be supported.

The National Trust can also host an online donation page for the appeal which is doing well at attracting donations for
other appeals because they can be made online.  This also means that the Town of Cottesloe doesn’t need to write
NTWA receipts for those donations as receipts are automatically generated.  Have a look here Heritage Appeals –
National Trust and scroll down the page to see the donation pages for other appeals.

Please let me know if you like to discuss this further.  I would be happy to meet with you if required.

Leigh

Leigh Barrett   M.ICOMOS

Heritage Services Officer

National Trust of Western Australia | ABN 83 697 381 616
The Old Observatory, 4 Havelock St West Perth WA 6005
PO Box 1162 West Perth WA 6872 | nationaltrust.org.au/wa

t (08) 9321 6088   f (08) 9324 1571 e  Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this email is confidential and is not for distribution without the author's prior consent.

From: Leigh Barrett <Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au> 
Sent: Wednesday, 22 September 2021 2:57 PM
To: Shane Collie <dccs@cottesloe.wa.gov.au>
Subject: RE: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

Hi Shane

At the moment the purpose of the appeal is very narrow – ‘to restore the bell component of the heritage listed
Cottesloe Pylon’.  The funds can only be used to restore the bell component.  However, we could probably stretch that
to include the structural studies you mention.

https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/services/heritage-appeals-wa/
https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/services/heritage-appeals-wa/
http://nationaltrust.org.au/wa
mailto:Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au
http://www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/


dccs@cottesloe.wa.gov.au
Web: www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au 

Town of Cottesloe acknowledges the Whadjuk Nyoongar people as the traditional custodians of the lands and waters where the Town is
situated. We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This electronic mail message is intended only for the addressee and may contain confidential information. If you are not the addressee you are notified that any transmission,
distribution or photocopying of this email is strictly prohibited. The confidentiality attached to this email is not waived, lost or destroyed by reasons of a mistaken delivery to you. If
you have received this email in error please notify or reply to the sender immediately.

Please consider the environment before printing this email

From: Lauren Davies [mailto:fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 4:59 PM
To: Leigh Barrett <Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au>
Subject: RE: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

Hello Leigh

I’ve recently taken over from Wayne.

I’ll follow up with the Director of Community & Corporate Services, Mr Shane Collie, as to the status of this, and will get
back to you,

Kind Regards

Lauren Davies
Finance Manager

From: Shane Collie [mailto:dccs@cottesloe.wa.gov.au] 
Sent: Wednesday, 22 September 2021 2:30 PM
To: Leigh Barrett <Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au>
Cc: Lauren Davies <fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au>; Esther Cullity <ec@cottesloe.wa.gov.au>
Subject: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

Hi Leigh,

Are there specific matters that these funds can be used for.  For example to do studies on the structural integrity of the
pylon will cost well above the amount we currently hold.  Can the funds be used to hold a small event or similar
connected with the pylon for example?

Thanks,

Shane Collie
Director Corporate and Community Services

109 Broome Street | Cottesloe WA 6011
PO Box 606 | Cottesloe WA 6911
Phone: (08) 9285 5000

Email: 

mailto:dccs@cottesloe.wa.gov.au
http://www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au%20/
https://www.facebook.com/townofcottesloe/
https://www.citizenshipawards.com.au/
mailto:fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au
mailto:Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au
http://www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/townofcottesloe/
https://www.citizenshipawards.com.au/


Sent: Thursday, 16 September 2021 4:51 PM
To: Lauren Davies <fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au>
Subject: FW: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

Hello Wayne

You advised in January this year that the Town of Cottesloe wished to close the appeal account.  I wondered if you had
determined how you wish to deal with the balance of your account.  The balance is $1020 which can be used by the
Town of Cottesloe in line with the purpose of the appeal or it can be transferred to the National Trust.

Alternatively, the Town could revisit the appeal, amend the scope if necessary and seek donations.  The National Trust
is now able to provide an online donation ‘portal’ on the NTWA website which makes donations quick and easy (see
examples here - Heritage Appeals – National Trust). 

It would be appreciated if you could advise me of the course of action the Town wishes to take.  I would be happy to
meet with you to discuss further if required.

Thanks

Leigh

Leigh Barrett   M.ICOMOS

Heritage Services Officer

National Trust of Western Australia | ABN 83 697 381 616
The Old Observatory, 4 Havelock St West Perth WA 6005
PO Box 1162 West Perth WA 6872 | nationaltrust.org.au/wa

t (08) 9321 6088   f (08) 9324 1571 e  Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this email is confidential and is not for distribution without the author's prior consent.

From:  Leigh Barrett Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au> 

Town of Cottesloe acknowledges the Whadjuk Nyoongar people as the traditional custodians of the lands and waters where the Town is
situated. We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This electronic mail message is intended only for the addressee and may contain confidential information. If you are not the addressee you are notified that any transmission, 
distribution or photocopying of this email is strictly prohibited. The confidentiality attached to this email is not waived, lost or destroyed by reasons of a mistaken delivery to you. If 
you have received this email in error please notify or reply to the sender immediately.

Please consider the environment before printing this email

109 Broome Street | Cottesloe WA 6011
PO Box 606 | Cottesloe WA 6911
Phone: (08) 9285 5000
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Web: www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au 
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National Trust of Western Australia | ABN 83 697 381 616
The Old Observatory, 4 Havelock St West Perth WA 6005
PO Box 1162 West Perth WA 6872 | nationaltrust.org.au/wa

t (08) 9321 6088   f (08) 9324 1571 e  Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this email is confidential and is not for distribution without the author's prior consent.

From: Leigh Barrett 
Sent: Tuesday, 23 March 2021 1:10 PM
To: fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au
Cc: Gail Thomas <Gail.Thomas@ntwa.com.au>; Enzo Sirna <Enzo.Sirna@ntwa.com.au>
Subject: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

Hello Wayne

Thank you for your email of 14 January 2021 regarding the Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal and I apologise for the
delay in replying.

The Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal was established to restore the bell component of the heritage listed Cottesloe
Pylon.  There is a balance of $1020 in the appeal account.

I understand that the Town of Cottesloe now wishes to close the appeal.  In order to do this, the remaining funds must
either be expended consistent with the purpose of the appeal or transferred to the National Trust of Western Australia.

Could you please provide advice in writing on how you wish to proceed in this regard.  I would be happy to discuss this
with you further, either over the phone or in person.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further information.

Leigh

Leigh Barrett   M.ICOMOS

Heritage Services Officer

National Trust of Western Australia | ABN 83 697 381 616
The Old Observatory, 4 Havelock St West Perth WA 6005
PO Box 1162 West Perth WA 6872 | nationaltrust.org.au/wa

t (08) 9321 6088   f (08) 9324 1571 e  Leigh.Barrett@ntwa.com.au

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this email is confidential and is not for distribution without the author's prior consent.

From: Leigh Barrett 
Sent: Monday, 19 April 2021 1:36 PM
To: 'fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au' <fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au>
Subject: FW: Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal (#1900)

HI Wayne

Further to my email below, I wondered if the Town of Cottesloe had determined how it wishes to proceed with regard 
to the Cottesloe Pylon Restoration Appeal.

I would be happy to meet with you to discuss further if required.

Leigh

Leigh Barrett   M.ICOMOS

Heritage Services Officer

http://nationaltrust.org.au/wa
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mailto:fm@cottesloe.wa.gov.au
mailto:Gail.Thomas@ntwa.com.au
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